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JRLW 

President’s 

Message  
 
The High Holy 
Days start later this 
month.   When I 

think back to my younger years, I 
remember very sweet  events.  I 
remember how nice it was to have the 
entire extended family around the 
dinner table at yontif time.  I recall 
that when the holidays came it meant 
new clothes for shul.  
  
Although I  was raised in an Orthodox 
home,  when I got married, my 
husband and I decided to attend  
Conservative Services.  We felt that 
our children would understand and 
get more out of these. services.  At 
this time of my life, I have decided 
that the Reform Service is my choice.  
  
No matter what service you go to, the 
idea is to go.  God hears your prayers  
no matter where you are. 
 
A happy and healthy New Year to all. 
 
L’Shana Tova! 
 
Dolly Solomon 

 

Upcoming September 

Events 
	
  

2     Fri.       JRLW Consrevative Services  
                   8:00 PM Interfaith 
7     Wed.    Na’Amat Open Mtg 12:00 PM  
                   CH1 
10   Sat.      JRLW Conservative Services 
                   9:15 AM CH II 
12   Mon.    JRLW Board Mtg 7:00 PM CH II 
12  Mon.    Class “Art of Chigal” 10:30 CH I 
12  Mon.    DEADLINE FOR OCTOBER  
                  NEWSLETTER  
13 Tue.      Na’Amat Board 10:00 AM CH I  
14  Wed.    JRLW Singles Mtg 3:00 PM CH I 
18  Sun.     JRLW Breakfast Forum 10:00AM 
                  CH I 
19  Mon.    Hadassah Bible Study 1:30 PM  
                  CH I 
19t  Mon.    Class “Art of Chigal” 10:30 CH I 
20th Tue.    Na’Amat Brunch/Fashion Show 
                 11:30 AM CH I 
21  Wed.   Hadassah Prog 11:30 AM CH I 
28 Wed.    Erev Rosh Hashanah Services 
                   7:00 PM Conservative CH II 
                   7:00 PM Reform Interfaith Chpl 
29  Thu.    Rosh Hashanah Services 
                   9:00 AM Conservative CH II 
                   9:30 AM Reform Interfaith Chpl 
                   7:00 PM Conservative CH II 
30  Fri.     Rosh Hashanah Services 
                  9:00 AM Conservative CH II 
 
 
 
 

 

	
  



	
   2	
  
SEPTEMBER BREAKFAST 

FORUM 
 

                 
 

A  GREAT WAY TO  START THE                                                                
NEW YEAR! 

 
The first Breakfast Forum of the 2011/2012 
season will be held on Sunday, September 
18, 2011, at 10:00am, in the Crystal 
Ballroom in Clubhouse 1. The program will 
be a musical presentation entitled "High 
Holiday Music and More" by Hazzan 
Emeritus Abraham Lubin of Beth-El 
Congregation in Bethesda and a piano 
accompanist, Yelana Nussinovich. For 
reservations please send your check 
payable to JRLW in the amount of $5.00 per 
member ($8.00 per non-member)and mail to 
Bella Rapaport, 3005 S. Leisure World 
Blvd., #301, Silver Spring, Md, 20906 before 
Wednesday, September 14, 2011. We are 
required to give Leisure World Food Service 
adequate advance notice; please make your 
reservations early.  
 
 
DEADLINE FOR THE OCTOBER 
NEWSLETTER IS TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 
12TH.   ANY ITEMS RECEIVED AFTER 
SEPTEMBER 12TH WILL APPEAR IN THE 
NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
FUNERAL INFORMATION 

 
If you are a member of JRLW you are 
entitled to a  considerable discount when 
you have to deal with a funeral parlor or a 
cemetery.  JRLW has an agreement with 
Sagal and Danzanksy Funeral Homes for a 
discount.  We also have an agreement with 
Judean Gardens for burial arrangements.  If 

you have any questions, please call 
Harvey Chidel at 301-438-1151.   
 

A SHIVA MINYAN 
 
We have had several cases recently where, 
unfortunately, there was a need for a shiva 
minyan for one of our members here in 
Leisure World.  If you hear of such a need in 
your building, it is a mitzvah and the 
‘menshlich’ thing to do to attend the shiva 
minyan for at least one or two nights.  In 
many of our multi-unit buildings – especially 
the high-rises – there are probably enough 
people to form a minyan without needing 
anyone outside of the building.  An evening 
minyan will take ½ hour or less of your time,  
But to the grieving family, your attendance 
may mean the difference  of being able to 
say their prayers or not.  Please help out if 
you can. 
  

	
  
	
  

PAINT THIS PICTURE… 
 

IMAGINE	
   kicking	
   your	
   feet	
   up	
   on	
   your	
   balcony	
   or	
  
patio	
  with	
  friends	
  and	
  enjoying	
  an	
  outdoor	
  concert	
  
on	
   a	
   cool	
   summer	
   evening…	
   CONSIDER	
   the	
  
abundance	
  of	
  energy	
  you	
  could	
  have	
  as	
  a	
  result	
  of	
  
participating	
  in	
  our	
  daily	
  exercise	
  class…	
  NURTURE	
  
your	
   spirit	
   by	
   attending	
   one	
   of	
   our	
   many	
   faith	
  
based	
   services…	
   VISUALIZE	
   enjoying	
   a	
   game	
   of	
  
bridge	
   or	
   poker	
   in	
   one	
   of	
   the	
   newly	
   remodeled	
  
community	
   areas.	
   	
   At	
   Bedford	
   Court	
   there	
   is	
   so	
  
much	
  to	
  do	
  and	
  so	
  many	
  ways	
  to	
  enrich	
  your	
  life.	
  	
  
	
  
We	
   have	
   limited	
   availability	
   of	
   courtyard	
   view	
  
apartments.	
   	
   Also,	
   up	
   to	
   10%	
   off	
   on	
   select	
  
apartments.	
  	
  
	
  

Call Elena Price at @ 301-438-6607 for more 
details and to schedule a personal tour. 

 
*** 

A Continuing Care Retirement Community 
Independent Living, Assisted Living, Nursing & 

Short Term Rehabilitation 
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JRLW HIGH HOLY DAYS SERVICES 

 
ROSH HASHANAH    YOM KIPPUR 

 
Sep 28, 29, 30, 2011 

 
Oct 7, 8, 2011 

 
Tickets are available for Conservative and Reform High Holy Days Services.  Mail requests for 
either Service with your check made payable to JRLW” to Milli White as soon as possible but no 
later than SEPTEMBER 17, 2011.  Conservative Services will be held in CH II Activities Room.  
Reform Services will be held in the Interfaith Chapel. 
 

AT EACH SERVICE, YOUR TICKETS WILL HAVE TO BE SHOWN TO THE USHERS AT 
THE DOOR IN ORDER TO GAIN ENTRANCE 

 
ENCLOSE A SELF-ADDRESSED, STAMPED ENVELOPE along with your completed Order 
Form.  Your tickets, with the starting times for the various services will be mailed to you by 
September 23, 2011.  
  
Separate tickets, which are non-refundable must be purchased in advance for Break-the-Fast.  
They will be mailed along with your tickets for  the services.  Please mail all the requested 
information to: 
 
JRLW, c/o Milli White, 2901 South Leisure World Blvd., #106, Leisure World,Silver Spring MD 

20906 
 

2011—2012 dues must be paid up to get tickets at the membership price of $90.00.  
Questions?  Call Milli at 301-438-0211.  No tickets are required for YISKOR services. 
 
       ---------------------------------Cut here and mail form below-------------------------------------------- 
 
    PLEASE CHECK HERE IF YOU WANT AN HONOR         OR  ALIYAH     
 
     CHECK IF YOU ARE A KOHAN        OR LEVI   
 
# CONSERVATIVE Tickets for JRLW members @$90.00 each.    =    $___________ 
# CONSERVATIVE Tickets for non-members @$125.00 each      =    $___________ 
#REFORM Tickets for JRLW members @ $90.00 each                 =    $___________  
#REFORM Tickets for non-members @ $125.00 each                   =    $___________ 
# Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $10.00 each (ticket holders)           =    $___________ 
# Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $20.00 each (non-ticket holders)    =    $___________ 
                                                                        TOTAL ENCLOSED       $___________ 
List Names            Addresses                                Telephone # 
 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
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Religious Committee Notes	
  	
  
	
  
The Religious Committee has now 
completed their work on revising the 
schedule of High Holiday services to 
conform to the new Machzor we will be 
using for the first time this year. 
 
Most of the changes from the old Silverman 
Machzor will be rather modest, however, the 
new Harlow Machzor does make changes in 
language, it provides for alternative readings 
to include references to the Matriarchs as 
well as Patriarchs.  In particular  the 
Machzor provides an alternative to the 
traditional Torah reading during Mincha on 
Yom Kippur. This has engendered a lively 
discussion of the pros and cons in the 
Religious Committee and this discussion will 
continue in the months to come. I will not go 
into this discussion at this time because 
Rabbi Fink will have a lot to say about this 
issue during the High Holidays.  For those 
who are interested please make every effort 
to attend the services and I guarantee you 
that you will find it worthwhile. 
 
The High Holidays this year will start with 
evening services at Erev Rosh Hashana on 
Wednesday, September 28 at 7:00 in 
Clubhouse II for the Conservative Services 
and in the Interfaith Chapel for the Reform 
Services. 
 
Yom Kippur will begin with the Kol Nidre 
service Friday, October 7 at 6:40 pm again 
in the Activities Room of Clubhouse II for 
the conservative Service and in the 
Interfaith Chapel for the Reform Service. 
 
Yiskor services will be held on Saturday, 
October 8 at approximately 11:30 am and all 
are welcome. Attendance at other services 
requires a ticket and ushers will be at the 
doors to verify that entrance to services is 
by ticket only. 
  
Break the fast on Saturday, October 8 will 
begin at the conclusion of the Conservative 

Services at approximately 7:10 pm in  
Clubhouse I in the Crystal Ballroom. 
 
The Sukkot holiday starts on Wednesday, 
October 12 and continues until Friday, 
October 21 with Simchat Torah. Our Sukkah 
will be erected on the grounds of the 
Interfaith Chapel and the Sukkah will be 
open all day, with a short service at 7:00 pm 
except on Thursday when we will have a 
regular service in the Activities room of 
clubhouse II. 
 
On Thursday, October 20 we will be 
observing Shmini Atzeret in the Activities 
Room of Clubhouse II where Yiskor will be 
recited at approximately 11:30 am. All are 
welcome at the services. 

 
SEPTEMBER RELIGIOUS 

SERVICES 
	
  

The next Friday evening Service is 
September 2 at 8 PM in the Inter-Faith 
Chapel. Rabbi Gary Fink will officiate with 
the participation of Cantor Emeritus Mark 
Levi. Ed Laskin will lead the choir. 
 
The next Saturday morning services will be 
held on September 10 at 9:15 in Clubhouse 
II in the Activities Room. Cantor Michael 
Kravitz will conduct the services with Justin 
Kramer leading the preliminary service. 
Cantor Kravitz will conduct the Torah 
service (Kee Tetze; Deuteronomy 21:10-
25:1). Haftorah will be chanted by Jerry 
Miller and a D'var Torah will also be 
delivered by Jerry. Shacharit will be led by 
Cantor Kravitz. 
 
Rosh Hashanah Services will be held on 
Wednesday evening, September 28, and on 
Thursday and Friday mornings . 
 
 
 
 



	
   5	
  
EDUCATION PROGRAMS 

Mort Rudo 
Monday, September 12, 19, 26 and October 
10.  The Art of Chagall led by Myrna Teck, 
Ph.D.  The course consists of a survey of the 
early life and art of this quintessential Jewish 
artist.  From his birth in Vitebsk, an east 
European village (Shtetl), he goes to St. 
Petersburg to study art and then to Paris.  There 
he encounters the avant-garde aesthetics of 
modernism.  It has a powerful impact upon him 
and his future development.  The beginnings of 
an exciting life!  Each class examines his 
development at various points in his life.    In 
Russia, he worked in the theatre and then 
moved to Paris again.  He conveyed his unique 
imagination to become one of the most 
innovative 20th century artists.  What Fun!  10:30 
a.m. Clubhouse I - Fee $24 
 
Wednesday, October 12, 19, 26 and 
November 2.   Rabbi Gary S. Fink is going to 
return by popular demand to continue his course 
on “The R-Rated Torah:   
“What You Never Learned in Hebrew School.”  
We will explore stories of conflict and passion in 
the Hebrew Bible and in Jewish tradition.  
Through the study of sacred texts, we will look 
at how our ancestors dealt with jealousy, 
animosity, sex, repentance, reconciliation and 
will include modern perspectives in our 
discussion as well. 
 
What was the real story of Adam and Eve, or 
Queen Esther and Ahashuerus?  Come and see 
the Bible in ways that you’ve never seen it 
before!  During the course of the program, class 
discussion and questions are encouraged.  
10:00 a.m. Clubhouse I - Fee $24. 
 

JRLW SINGLES 
MEMBERSHIP   
Theda Rosenblum  

If you are a member of JRLW (our parent 
organization) and you are single, why not 
join our membership for the year May 1, 
2011, to April 30, 2012. Send a $10.00 
check made out to JRLW Singles and mail 
to:  Theda Rosenblum, 3330 N. Leisure 
World Blvd., #117, Silver Spring MD 20906.	
  
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 

 
WE’RE GOING TO 

ANNAPOLIS!! 
 

Trip to the Jewish Chapel at the 
Naval Academy in Annapolis, 

Maryland. 
 
On Friday, October 21, 2011,  JRLW 
members will attend Shabbat Services at 
the Jewish Chapel USNA.  Your trip will 
include an introduction to the Chapel prior to 
the Services, an Oneg and bus 
transportation.   There will be limited 
seating, so seats will be reserved on a first-
come basis.  The bus will leave from 
Clubhouse II at 5:30 pm, and will return at 
approximately 10:30 pm.  Remember:  
You must bring a photo I.D.! 
 
If you are interested, mail your check today 
for $29.00, payable to JRLW (include your 
phone number), to Theda Rosenblum, 3330 
N. Leisure World Blvd., Apt. 117., Silver 
Spring, MD 20906.  

                          
JRLW  SINGLES 

Anita Van Grack 
 

The next meeting of the JRLW Singles will 
be held on Wednesday, September l4, at 
3:00 pm.  The meeting will be held in 
Clubhouse I.  There will be a slide show 
presented by Fred Shapiro. 
 
Following the meeting,  those who wish to 
do so are invited to join us for dinner in the 
Terrace Room in Clubhouse I. 
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 MEMBERSHIP 

Sue Rudo 
 

Dues collection started with the May 
Newsletter.  Thanks to all of you who have 
renewed your membership.  For those of 
you who have not yet rejoined JRLW, your 
renewal is always welcomed. 
 
A very generous member of JRLW has 
decided to become a life member of JRLW.  
This way,  she does not have to concern 
herself with paying dues.  If anyone else 
would like to consider this option, we would 
be glad to accommodate you. 
 
Sue Rudo – 301-598-1153 or 
suearudo@verizon.net 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Sue Rudo 

 
There is a wealth of hidden talent within our 
membership.  Those of you who worked 
professionally in membership, your 
assistance is needed.  Please call me.  Our 
members are our most valued asset.  Any 
suggestions for programs, activities, etc. will 
be greatly accepted.  
 
 Sue Rudo – 301-598-1153 or 
suearudo@verizon.net 
 
 

 

Welcome New Members 
 
We welcome the following new members to 
our organization: 
 
Sharon Freedman - 3330 N. LWB. 
 
Janieice Cohen - 3200 N. LWB. 
 
Aileen Feldman - 2901 S LWB. 
 
Marilyn and Albert Lavender - 3330 N. LWB. 
 
Ady and Allen Hillman - 3210 N. LWB. 
 
Arnold and Shoshana Greenland - 3817 
Glen Eagles Drive. 
 
Jeanette Lewin 15107 Interlachen Drive 
 
Robert and Helen Solomon – 3210 N. LWB 
 

         
 
First Lifetime Member -  Carol Brody – 3100 
N. LWB. 
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PHYLLYS HUTT’S CORNER:	
  
 
THE MEMORIAL CANDLE 
 
Yesterday was my late husband's yahrzeit. I 
lit the candle the evening  before  and it 
glowed brightly for well over 24 hours. This 
morning, upon entering the kitchen, there it 
was, sitting on the stove, never flickering, 
steadily burning. I looked at it and said, 
"Keep going, Paul. Hang in there." 
 
In the early afternoon I went into the kitchen 
again, and the glass was dark, no glimmer 
of light providing  its immediate 
surroundings with that soft, familiar glow 
that had so recently occupied it.  I made 
sure the flame was quite dead, and matter-
of-factly tossed the used shell into the trash.  
And then the thought struck me! The 
memorial candle is much like life itself. After 
the light was gone, the glass container 
appeared gray and cold. The spirit, the soul 
no longer dwelled within it. We shine in this 
world for all too short a time, and while we 
are here we can illuminate the lives of those 
around us with the light we give. Then, all 
too soon, the light is gone and all that 
remains is the empty shell, the glass no 
longer of any use. 
 
Energy, it is said, cannot be destroyed. It 
goes on, transforms, spreads its glow in 
another place. Even without a physical 
presence, it remains steadfast in our minds, 
thoughts and hearts. This is the light which 
will never expire. 
 
I sometimes think that the much discussed 
light that people claim to see in near-death 
experiences might be a compilation of all of 
the bright souls  
 
which have gone before us down through 
history, the outer shells gone.....the inner 
spirits set free.  One day we will know. One 
day the pieces will fall into place. For now, 
the memories are real, the connection is 
unbroken and somewhere the candle still 
glows. 

RECIPE CORNER 
 
Nettie's Brisket ala Lucky 
 
                 Lucky Malamut 
 

                   
 
1 4-5 pound first cut brisket 
1 18 oz. bottle of Open Pit Barbecue sauce 
Original recipe 
1 Dutch oven pot 
 
Put brisket in pot. Pour Barbecue Sauce 
over it- cover pot. 
Put in 350 degree oven for 3 hours. DO 
NOT OPEN 
Allow to cool and slice. Put back in gravy, 
refrigerate.  
Reheat next day and serve with gravy on 
the side.  
Brisket is always better the second day. 
 

TZEDAKAH 
 
For information about Tzedakah donations, 
or Oneg/Kiddush donations, please call 
Susan Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks 
should be made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss. 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring MD 20906. 
 
Donations 
 
Carole Jason in loving memory  of husband, 
Larry Jason. 
 
Sue and Morty Rudo in honor of Abbey and 
Fred Brahin’s 50th Wedding Anniversary. 
 
Susan and Jonas Weiss wishing a speedy 
recovery to David Firestone. 
 
Lillian Oshinsky wishing a speedy recovery 
to son, Sam. 
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Kiddush Donations 
 
Bernice Blumenthal in memory of husband, 
Werner. 
Rona Rothenberg in honor of her mother, 
Selma Rothenberg’s 84th birthday on August 
1.  
Rona Rothenberg in honor her son, David’s 
26th birthday and the 13th anniversary of his 
Bar Mitzvah on Shabbat Shofetim. 
 

 
TORAH MAINTENANCE 

AND PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 301-598-
2144 between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
 
Torah Fund Donations 
 
Cantor Michael Kravitz, Cheryl & Rachel in 
memory of Rachel Korenblit on the one year 
Anniversary of her passing. 
 
Best Wishes to Sonya Korenblit on her 
continuing recuperation  
 
 
Prayer Book Donations 
 
Helen Rosenblum & Jerry Gillman in honor 
of the 65th Wedding Anniversary of Annie & 
Sammy Einbinder. 
 
Lori & Gil Sturman in honor of Charlotte 
Passo’s 80th Birthday. 
 
Helen & Josh Bass in memory of Bea 
Barsky. 
 
Lori & Gil Sturman in honor of the 65th 
Wedding Anniversary of Annie & Sammy 
Einbinder. 
 

Lenore Eileen Lam in honor of the 50th 
Wedding Anniversary of Fred & Abbey 
Brahin. 
 
Larelda Gruber in honor of the 45th Wedding 
anniversary of Phyllis & Richard Rothstein. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONDOLENCES 	
    
  
We offer our sincere condolences to  
the families of:	
  	
  

Herbert Joseph 

Mozart Spector 

Fred Blanken 

Ely Adler 

Murray Fisher 

Davida Sandler 

Leonard Paul 
 
Esther Diamond 
 
Carol Brody, Lifetime Member 
 

May their memory be a 
blessing. 
 

                        
. 
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THIS YEAR IN 
JERUSELAM 

 
By Fred Shapiro 

 
 Madeline and I went to Israel this summer. 
A major reason was to watch our grandson 
participate for the JCCGW in the JCC 
Maccabbi Games basketball tournament. It 
has been some time since we last visited 
Israel, so the experience was overwhelming 
in many ways. 
 
The initial experience was touring right on 
the borders of Lebanon, Syria and Jordan.  
At one point, we could see the sea to the 
west. 
 
In the northern sector, we rode on roads 
next to the fences and the dirt roads that the 
Israel patrols use.  The opening ceremonies 
were in Kiriyat Shmone, nestled in between 
the borders of the two Arab neighbors to the 
north. We stayed at Kfar Blum which stands 
below the heights of the mountains of Syria.  
 
On the positive side were the vibrant 
communities that we visited in Israel-- the 
northern Galilee, Jerusalem and Tel Aviv. 
Active and happy people moved through the 
streets, in the malls and restaurants, as well 
as in the museums and archeological sites. 
We saw the latest including a kosher Mac 
Donalds and the ancient ruins of the City of 
David in Jerusalem, the ruins of Roman 
cities in Beit Se’an and Caesarea, an 
ancient synagogue in Baram and the 
Crusader city of Akko (Acre). Yad Vashem 
expanded and was a vivid reminder of why 
an Israel must exist as a Jewish state. 
 
Best of all was the sight wherever we went 
of young people – Israeli, American, 
European and Asian. The lessons to be 
learned were there before them. Whether 
school children, Birthright visitors or groups 
such as the youngsters with the Maccabbi 
games, it was gratifying to see them tour 

and learn about the whys and wherefores 
of the State of Israel. 
 
To you I say, “Next year in Jerusalem.” May 
you visit and learn why it is that we are Jews 
and why Israel must survive. 
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NA’AMAT  NEWS 

 
Here it is September and we have events that 
will please and interest you. First on our 
agenda is our open meeting on Wednesday, 
September 7, at 12:30pm, in the Ballroom of 
Clubhouse I. Our guest speaker is Mr. Irv 
Elenberg, Regional Director of American 
Technion Society of Greater Washington. His 
talk will be, "Israel...A Success Story".  
Everyone is welcome to attend this meeting. 
 
The Na'Amat RBZ Board Meeting will be held 
on  Tuesday, September 13, at 10am. The 
Board usually meets on the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month, but in September that would be 
in conflict with the Fashion Show. 
 
On Tuesday, September 20, at 11:30 am, we 
will present our Brunch/Fashion Show  in the 
Ballroom of Clubhouse I. The clothes will be 
by Taylor Marie. They were our outfitters last 
year and all enjoyed seeing the fashions 
modeled by our Na'Amat members. Many 
women purchased clothes after the show. 
Everyone is welcome to attend (need not be a 
Na’Amat member).  The price is $25.00 per 
person. Contact Harriet Singer for more 
information 301-438-8999.  
 
Once again we have Entertainment Books; a 
great value at $30.00..You can start using 
them immediately. Contact Goldie Hutt at 301-
438-9626. If necessary she will deliver the 
book to you. 
 
On Wednesday, October 5, we will feature 
Sheilah Kaufman who will speak about 
"Chocolate and the Jews".  Sweet talk with no 
calories. 
 
Coming up in November: the Book & Author 
Luncheon..at the Norbeck Country Club. This 
is our annual treat for mind and palate. It will 
take place on Wednesday, November 2, at 
11:30am, and will feature authors Marvin Kalb 
and Deborah Kalb, Liliane Willens and Daniel 
Byman. 
 
All of us in Na'Amat RBZ wish all of you and 
all who are dear to you a very happy, healthy 
and peaceful New Year. 

Mt. Scopus Hadassah 
 
On Wednesday, September 21 Mt. Scopus is 
happy to present “Art Keeps Us Young and 
Involved.”  The speakers will include Shirley 
Waxman, a fiber artist; Melanie Grishman, a 
quilter; Bobbi Gorban, a maker of fiber jewelry 
and a knitting expert; and Tamah Graber, a 
glass artist. All four of these women are 
professional artists whose works have been 
displayed at many shows. The meeting will be 
held in Clubhouse I. Socializing begins at 
12:30 PM and the meeting starts at 1 PM. All 
Leisure World residents are welcome.	
  
	
  
Rosh Hashanah cards may be purchased 
from Miriam Gilbert.  Call her at 301-438-
3998.	
  
	
  
The Bible Study Group will meet on 
September 19 at 1:30 PM in Clubhouse I. 
Naomi Kline will lead a discussion of Tamar.  
New participants are encouraged to join the 
group.	
  
	
  
Shirley Light has volunteered to sell and 
prepare Hadassah certificates. Call her at 
301-598-6611 if you want to purchase a 
certificate of up to $36.00.	
  
	
  
As part of our mitzvah project, Theda 
Rosenblum gathers toiletries for Sophia 
House, a women’s shelter in Rockville. If you 
go on a summer vacation, be sure to pick up 
toiletries from your hotel or motel. To donate 
items, call Theda at 301-598-9105 or bring 
them to a Mt. Scopus meeting.  	
  
	
  
Hadassah sponsors many activities to further 
the worthwhile projects it supports in medical, 
educational, and social programs in Israel and 
in the USA.  Please contact the following to 
contribute: Hadassah Medical Organization 
(HMO): Temporarily, Barbara Eisen (301-598-
8658), IMA/Youth Aliyah: Larelda 
Gruber(301-598-5922), Hadassah cards: 
Miriam Gilbert (301-438-3998), JNF trees 
and water certificates: Natalie Lewis (301-
598-4798).  Hadassah certificates:  Shirley 
Light (301) 598-6611.	
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Coming of Age 
 
For registration and information, call 301-
348-3832.   For social work services, call 
301-816-2665 
 
DAY @ THE J 
JCC Health & Fitness Center 
Pool • Sauna • Exercise Equipment  
FREE use on Days @ the J, 
Wednesday, Sept. 7,  11:00 AM – 2:15 PM 
RSVP by 9/1 Jewish Community Center, 
6125 Montrose Rd. 
 
3-Course Hot Lunch $5; Trans.$7  
11:00 AM  Movie Matinee 
Yiddish Theater: A Love Story documentary) 
12:45 PM   Hot Lunch (NOTE: later 
lunchtime) 
 1:30 PM    Goldman Art Gallery: Special 
Israeli Exhibit            
      
	
  
FOOD ‘N FUN  
MYKONOS GRILL, GAME: 

BINGO 
Wednesday, September 14, 12:30 - 3:00 
PM   RSVP by 9/5  
Cost: $20/Trans. $7 (from selected sites) 
121 Congressional Lane, Rockville 
 
	
  
DAY @ THE RING 
    
Monday, September 19, 10:30 AM - 2:00 
PM 
RSVP by 9/12 
Ring House,1801 E. Jefferson St., Rockville 
4-course Served Hot Lunch $5; Trans./$7  
10:30 AM  “Get Fit While You Sit” w/Karen 
 NOTE: 25-person limit; 1st come, 1st 
served.   
12:00 PM  Hot Lunch (Dining Room) 
  1:00 PM  Humor & Music with Cantor 
Perlman 
 

SHAARE TEFILA NEWS 
 

Deborah Letow 
 

We are happy to announce that services will 
be moving to our new building just 2 miles 
from Leisure World as of Sunday, 
September 4. 
 
The last evening minyan at Leisure World 
will be Thursday, September 1, 2011. 
Starting Sunday, September 4,(Labor Day 
weekend) we will be holding all daily 
services in our Chapel at Shaare Tefila, 
16620 Georgia Avenue, Olney, MD. 
 
Minyans on Sunday morning and legal 
holidays will be held at 8:45am; weekday 
mornings at 8:00am. Evenings minyans held 
Sunday through Thursday will be at 7:30pm. 
 
JRLW members are welcome at daily and 
Shabbat services. Shaare Tefila wishes to 
thank JRLW for  their hospitality and look 
forward to sharing our new home with you. 
Please call our offices at 301-593-3410 if 
you have any question. 
 

HAR TZEON-AGUDATH 
ACHIM 

  SEPTEMBER  PROGRAMS 
 
Thursday mornings  – 10:00 am 
 
Tai Chi with Leonard Gross. 
 
Thursday morning -11:00am            
 
Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
                           or 
Current Events with Judge Marvin Roth – 
first Thursday of the month. 
 
Afternoon programs – 1:00 pm 
 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn. 
 
(Continued on page 12) 
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Thursday Sep 1, Cheryl Weisel, LCSW –
C -- “How The Jewish Social Services 
Agency Can Help You” 
 
Thursday, September 8, Shari Delany, 
Certified Laughter Yoga Leader—"Sharing 
Laughter." 
 
Thursday, September 15, FLU SHOTS 
10:30am-12.00pm 
Morty Davis--"Keeping Seniors Safe." 
 
Thursday, September 22, Bob Lachin 
"An Afternoon of Beautiful Music." 
 
Thursday, September 29, Rosh Hashanah. 
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The Officers and Board Members of the 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World 

Wish you and your loved ones 
A Healthy and Happy 

New Year. 
 

Officers: 
 

Dolly Solomon, President 
 

Naomi Kline, Recording Secretary 
 

David Firestone, Corresponding Secretary 
 

Paul Bessel, Treasurer 
 

K. Neil Ross, Parliamentarian 
 

Board of Directors: 
 

Fred Shapiro 
Mort Rudo 

Anita Van Grack 
Sue Rudo 

Susan Weiss 
Len Teitelbaum 

Theda Rosenblum 
Mariam Atkin 
Phyllys Hutt 

Gerry Summer 
Ellen Zweig 

Allan Firestone 
Gerry Summer 

Theda Rosenblum 
Mariam Atkin 
Phyllys Hutt 

Sheila Chodorov 
David Firestone 
Bernice Cohen 
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ANOTHER DAY IN 
ISRAEL 

 
Elaine Wostein 

 
On August 16, 2011, there was an 
unprovoked attack on an Israeli commuter 
bus.  The bus was hit by missles and it 
sustained very serious damage. 
Passengers, unfortunately, were injured. 
 
My granddaughter was among the 
passengers.  She is presently in the Israeli 
Army.  She saw many casualties on the 
bus, but was focused on a man who had a 
wound in his neck that was bleeding 
profusely.  She sprang into action; applying 
the necessary  ‘first responder’ aide  She 
successfully stopped the bleeding.  With her  
rapid action, she saved the person’s life!  
My granddaughter had cuts on her body 
from the flying glass shattered around the 
bus.   
 
My daughter, her mother, learned of this 
tragic event as she saw the television 
coverage of the incident.  She knew her 
daughter was on the bus because she 
recognized her daughter’s backpack. 
 
We thank God for my granddaughter’s safe 
exit from the bus.  Her quick thinking and 
training is also a  result of life as we have to 
accept it in these times. 
 
Just another day in Israel. 
 

NATIONAL MUSEUM OF 
AMERICAN JEWISH 

HISTORY 
 

B. Cohen 
 

I’m in love with the building!  If you haven’t 
seen it already, I strongly suggest that you 
visit the National Museum of American 
Jewish History located prominently on 

Independence Mall in Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania. 
 
From the vast expanse of glass which 
covers the front of the building to the state-
of-the-art exhibits, this is an exceptional 
museum.   
 
The core exhibition offers a layered 
experience covering more than 350 years of 
Jewish life in America.  There are evocative 
objects, telling moments and interactive 
media.  The exhibition highlights the diverse 
backgrounds, expectations and experiences 
of Jews who came to and made their homes 
in the United States. Visitors explore how 
and when Jews immigrated to America, the 
choices they faced, the challenges they 
confronted and the ways in which they 
shaped and, were shaped, by their 
American home. 
 
Each of the four floors of the museum 
covers a different aspect.  The fourth floor is 
titled “Foundations of Freedom:  1654 –
1880.”  This floor profiles the earliest Jewish 
communities and captures the flavor of 
everyday Jewish life in America from the 
Colonial days to the late 1880’s.  The third 
floor covers the years 1880 –1945, and is 
called, “Dreams of Freedom.”  It raises 
questions about what it meant to be a small 
minority in a young and still-evolving nation.  
It ends with the great migration of Jews from 
Europe to America.   The second floor, 1945 
until today is called, “Choices and 
Challenges of Freedom.”  The first floor, 
“Only in America,” is the Hall of Fame.   
 
As you walk thru the building, you do not 
know where to look first.  The walls are 
covered with moving projections.  There are 
auditoriums with continual showings about 
different topics.   My one complaint is that 
there are not enough places to sit as you 
watch the many talking exhibits.  There is 
even a t.v. studio, where you can make your 
own ‘movie’ about a choice of subjects and 
e-mail it home or to friends.   
This museum definitely deserves a five star 
rating! 
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HAPPY NEW YEAR 
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